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SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT AGENDA 2015

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers,

 

School Improvement Agenda 2015

 

 
Professional Learning Teams1.
Quality Curriculum & Assessment2.
Dynamic Pedagogy3.
Student wellbeing4.
Improving Upper 2 Band 
performance

5.

 

 

Student Goal Setting 

 

Setting of student goals continues to be one of our focus areas for improving student outcomes. This focus as

identified by research, is that children who are engaged in setting their own learning goals, perform remarkabl
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better than students who do not set goals. All students in Years 1-6, have developed / are developing their ow

goals for discussion at the end of term interviews. These goals align with our school improvement agenda 

above, which lay a strong foundation for improved learning outcomes.

 

It has been great to talk to students about their goals and how they are progressing. This is also a good 

opportunity for parents to become involved with learning. Talk to your child about what they are working towar

in these areas and support them to achieve their goals in the home environment and importantly, celebrate 

when their goals are achieved. Please see your child’s class teacher if you require more information, at the 

interviews.
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NAPLAN DATES

 

We have had our first departmental documentation sent to school to commence the NAPLAN process for 2015

This involves ALL students in Years 3, 5, 7 & 9 throughout Australia sitting for Literacy and Numeracy tests on

12, 13 and 14 May. Parents need to keep these three days free of holidays or other commitments if at all 

possible. 

 

I would encourage parents to view the website for more information http://www.nap.edu.au
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READING - IMPROVING THE WAY CHILDREN READ

 

Reading is a key priority throughout our school from Prep to Year 6. Every teacher employs differentiated 

instruction based on student needs arising from class formative and summative assessment data. 

 

Our teachers do an outstanding job of explicitly teaching reading, with the focus on improving fluency, 

vocabulary and comprehension. At Helensvale we believe that: 

 

Every child can learn to read a wide variety of multi-modal texts. 

 

Oral language, reading and writing are interconnected 

processes. 

 

Readers need practice and frequent opportunities to read in 

order to become competent and confident readers. 

 

The teaching of reading should incorporate a consistent, 

evidence-based approach across P-6. 

 

Reading activities should be authentic, purposeful, guided and 

scaffolded to provide successful experiences for every student. 

 

Strong partnerships between home and school provide a 

powerful support for children learning to read.
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Our staff are always looking for volunteers to assist with reading, before school and in your child’s classroom.

you are interested, please contact your child’s teacher.
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P&C ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

 

The Annual General Meeting will be held at 7.00pm on Wednesday 18 March where all memberships lapse, 

new members are accepted and Executive positions are elected for the next 12 months.

 

The P&C wishes all families a successful year at Helensvale– and encourages all 

parents to be involved in our school.
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READY READER PARENT PROGRAM

 

Why are we doing this Ready Reader Parent Program? - To provide an opportunity for parents to 

support their child at home with the reading process.

 

This program is an opportunity to build capacity in our parents to support their child to read and for parents to 

create literacy moments for their child (ren).  It is important that schools provide our school community with the

opportunity to participate in this valuable program. Parents need to attend one of the sessions each week.

 

 

Date:               Thursday 5th 

March

Friday 6th March Thursday 12th

March

 

Friday 13th

March

Location:            PAC PAC PAC PAC

Time: 1.45-2.45 9.00-10.00 1.45-2.45 9.00-10.00
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DATE CLAIMERS THURSDAY APRIL 2

 

 

Cross Country  9.00-11.00
 Fun Run           11.30-1.30

 

Further information next week.
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"Only one person and one person only will 

determine how good a runner you become... You 

will become as good as you let yourself be. That one 

person is you." 

-- 
Anonymous

QUOTE OF THE WEEK
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Michael Shambrook M.Ed., B.Ed., Dip.T. 
Principal
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P&C MEETING 18TH MARCH 2015

 

Notification of Agenda Item 

 

At the March meeting of the P&C Association the re-introduction of a voluntary contribution scheme will be 

discussed. For many years the P&C conducted a successful voluntary contribution scheme to assist fund 

resources in the school. The contribution was $40 per year or $10 a term. 

 

In 2012 the scheme was discontinued due to a number of issues in the school at this time. In 2014 the concep

was discussed and supported by the P&C but no formal action was taken to reintroduce the voluntary 

contribution. In discussion with the Principal, the contribution, if reintroduced would be totally directed to 

enhancing ICT resources in the school. 

 

Many schools charge parents for ICT use/ access / equipment etc. which is significantly higher than $40.00 pe

year. Should the contribution scheme be supported by parents at the P&C meeting potentially $40000.00 (103

students @ $40.00) could be directed to enhancing ICT resources in the school. That is the scheme would 

remain at $40.00. These include iPads, computers, laptops, enhancement / replacement of data projectors / 

interactive whiteboards used daily in classrooms. 

 

The management of the scheme would include monthly reports to the P&C re the contributions collected and 

what the funds have been expended each month. 

 

I trust you will be able to attend the next meeting to discuss the reintroduction of the voluntary contribution 
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scheme. 

 

Lisa Rae President

 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWS
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

The payment window operating hours are 8am to 9.15am Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.  Remembe

you are able to make payments via internet banking at any time – this is our preferred payment option. 

 

Thank you,

Leonie Foster

Business Services Manager
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Student Absence Line 

55561370

Don’t forget we have a convenient absence line for parents/carers to 

access 24/7.  Parents can leave a message in relation to student 

absence for the class teacher on this line.  Please phone and leave 

the following information:

Child/Childrens Name• Child/childrens class•

Date of absence• Reason for absence•
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NEWS FROM PREP B

 

Wow! What a great start Prep B have made to their educational journey at Helensvale. We have been learning

how to be organised and independent by placing our lunch box, drink bottle and take home folder in the 

appropriate place every morning.  Last week we began our Home Reading program and everyone has being 

doing a great job filling out their Reading Log. Congratulations! 

 

Every week, as part of our Literacy program we have been learning new letters of the alphabet and their 

associated sounds. Last week one of the letters was the letter rR. Prep B enjoyed making robots and rockets.
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As part of our Numeracy program, in maths rotations we have been investigating numbers to ten.
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MRS KIBBEY'S CURRICULUM CORNER

 

 

This week’s spelling focus is i and y can say “i” at the end of a syllable but usually they say “i”. Try helping you

child to think of different words that highlight this strategy.

 

Challenge 

 

Read words from the environment and general surrounds. (traffic signs, posters at shopping centre 

etc.). See how many words you can come up with that fit the strategy.

 

The weekly problem solving strategy is Identify relevant and irrelevant information. This strategy involves 

looking for at a problem that has a lot of unnecessary information. If you cross out the information you don’t 
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need, the problem becomes easier to understand. 

 

 

Ready Reader Program 

 

Thank you to all those parents who attended the Ready Reader Program this week. I look forward to seeing yo

all there again for the second component next week. 
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PE NEWS

 

 

Student Success 

 

Congratulations to Teehavi M on her selection in the Broadwater District Netball Team. We wish her all the be

when she attends the Regional Trials later this term.  
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P & C NEWS

 

 

EASTER FAMILY FUN RUN

     

              

Next Wednesday we will be launching this year’s exciting Fun Run Event……  We really want to make this a f

morning with lots of parents involved.  So keep your eyes peeled at next Wednesday’s Full School Assembly f

details on how you could win a Ipad Mini……..  We have an exciting new format this year including an egg n 

spoon challenge….   

We would love to hear from any parents that would like to volunteer on the day please from preparing the ice 

blocks to helping with the races etc, please email pandc@helensvaless.eq.edu.au.

 

 

TUCKSHOP 
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A big thank you to the lovely ladies who have come along and volunteered in the Tuckshop over this last week

your help is very much appreciated by Tracy and her staff.  We look forward to your continued support……

 

 

HSS P&C Annual General Meeting 

 

A reminder that the Helensvale State School P&C Association will be holding our AGM following our general 

meeting on Wednesday 18th March from 7pm.  We welcomed a few new members at our last meeting and loo

forward to having them on board.
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BOOKCLUB

 

Issue 1 orders have been sent home with the students this week. 

 

We received orders for just over $2000 in total which in turn earned our school $400 in Rewards which we will

use on books and resources for our school! Thank you for your support of Bookclub. 

 

If there are any questions for Bookclub, please contact us on hssbookclub@gmail.com or Carole 0412978700

 

Just a reminder that Bookclub is now CASHLESS. We received a number of orders with cash this issue and 

processed them but the next issue is cashless and you will need to order via the Loop system with a credit or 

debit card online. 

 

You can place your order via www.scholastic.com.au/loop or via the iPhone App (Android coming soon). 

 

To Place an Order -

1. Brochure sent home with student 

2.  Select the book/s you want 

3. Mark them on the order form on the back of the brochure for your records only 

4. Log onto www.scholastic.com.au/loop 

5. Select QLD on the left hand side  

6. Start typing Helensvale State School in the School Box and select our school 

7. A box will appear on the screen, press CLOSE 

8. You will be directed to the Loop Payment page 

9. Select ORDER at the top 

10.lSelect QLD in School Details 

11. Type postcode 4212 or school name  

12. Select our school from the list on the right  

13. Click on START ORDER 

14. Click on ORDER under Issue 1, 2015  

15. Click on the + to add your Children 

16. Add your child’s first name and last surname initial (so the school knows who the book is for) l 

17. Select the child's Class from the list and click on ADD 
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18. Enter the item number from the Book Club brochure and quantity 

19. You can order for multiple children at once by clicking on Add Child and repeating as above 

20. Once you have finished your order for your family, click on NEXT 

21. Check your order and then click NEXT 

22. Add your payment details and click on Proceed with Payment and once processed it will confirm your orde

23. All orders are linked directly to the school for submission to Scholastic  

24. Books will be delivered to your child’s classroom in about two weeks if you order by the close date 

 

There’s NO need to return paper order forms to school. On the brochure back page, we are Option 1 only. 

 

For a quick how-to-order video, log-in to www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP, select State and School and then clic

on HELP at the top. 

 

The next issue of Bookclub will be sent home next week. 

 

Happy Reading! 

Carole
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HOST FAMILIES REQUIRED

 

 

HOST FAMILIES REQUIRED 

FOR JAPANESE STUDENTS

 

Helensvale Primary School will be welcoming students from the Kokuren Study Tour from 

22-30 March. Students are between the ages of 10-13.

 

The programme provides both the visiting students and the hosting families with a wonderful opportunity to 

share experiences and cultures and to develop life- long friendships.

 

Host families will be subsidised by $75 a night for 2 students. You will be required to supply 3 meals a day, 

transport to and from school and a warm, friendly, home.

 

 If you are interested in hosting a student or you would like any additional information, please contact Naomi o

Judy on the following number

 

The Japanese Advisory Service 

             (07) 5592 0575 

COMMUNITY NEWS
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ADVERTISING IN OUR NEWSLETTER

Advertising Space is now available within our newsletter
Please phone Michelle on 0409992479 or send an email to michelle.m@austnews.com.au if you are intereste

in advertising your business.
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Welcome the world to your home
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Why not host an overseas exchange student with AFS Intercultural Programs? We have participants due to

arrive in July and they require volunteer host families for their stay in QLD.  

 

Participants come for 8 weeks to 5 months and attend high schools or volunteer for organisations in the 

community.  They come from countries including Switzerland, France, Italy, Germany and many more. 

 

Make a friendship that can last a lifetime. For more information please call your local AFS volunteer Kelly 

Mudford on 0448 065 990 or contact the AFS Hosting team on 1300 131 736 or visit www.afs.org.au/host to

make an inquiry! 
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